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OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION


SECRETARY’S REPORT

May 15, 2007

Chair:
The meeting was called to order by Mike Parenteau, President, at 9:00 p.m. 

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Ward Wallner, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, Paul Sperl, Dave Ditty, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Bob Usset, Gary Fena, Marci Sadler, Don Myhre, Dave Mauch and Tim Murphy
Also attending:
Chuck Triggs, North Metro Umpires

Open Forum:

Jim Bauer, coach of the 13 A Traveling baseball team asked about the fundraising process for the team to attend a national tournament.  This team had qualified fro nationals in the past, but the tournament was cancelled due to weather; therefore the team was given a wild card berth for this year.  The board provided directions for the team to contact Gary Fena to work on different opportunities.  
Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of April, 2007 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Jeff Young



Seconded by Bob Usset 




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended May 15, 2007 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Steve Larson 




Seconded by Ron Torfin




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Tom handed out a report of the refunds made so far this season to the League Directors.  
Director’s Reports:

Senior Traveling Baseball Director: Ron Torfin stated that we have experienced an increase in the overall number of players in this program.  This year OMGAA will field 1 Senior Babe Ruth team, 2 Mickey Mantle teams and 10 Gopher State 16-19 year old Rec. teams.

Senior House League Director:  
Paul Sperl presented a budget for the mid season tournament.  Because this is an increase of spending for the program than was budgeted, a motion to approve spending additional funds for the mid season tournament (with expected income from concessions to offset the cost of the tournament) was made.




Motion to approve was made by Steve Larson 




Seconded by Ward Wallner



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Paul inquired of the board the procedure for handling refunds for players after May 1 as stated in the handbook.  Since tryouts were not held until May 6, the parent should receive the fee paid less the tryout fee and the administrative fee as stated in the handbook.  It was pointed out that when the official OMGAA rules are in conflict with the handbook, the official rules will govern.  

Traveling Fastpitch Director- Bob Usset had budget forms for the “Summer in the Grove” Fastpitch tournament.  Gary Fena will review and approve.  

Junior House League Director:  
Steve Larson reported that the number of players for the 9 year old League was down slightly from last year.  A pitching clinic with CJ Woodrow was recently held that was attended by 87 players.  A second clinic is scheduled for June 2nd.  
Junior Traveling Baseball Director:  - Dave Ditty informed the board that the season is off to a good start.  The 11 year old A team has already won a tournament.  
House Fastpitch Director:  Jeff Young stated that the season is off to a good start.  A pitching clinic by Nichole Carstensen will be held this Saturday.  
IT Director:  Don Myhre handed out a report with the OMGAA web site statistics.  The site had more than 22,000 visits from April 14 to May 14.  Over 1700 players are now in the database.  On-Line registration has been closed.  

Vice President:
Ward Wallner reported that the photo orders were sent directly to the league directors homes for delivery to coaches.  Photos will be scheduled for the first week of June.  A 10% rebate will be paid to OMGAA.  The Twins Night proceeds have been previously directed to the scholarship fund last year earned about $1800.  The Twins have donated vouchers for an upcoming game for the silent auction at the golf event.  
Equipment Director:
Marci Sadler reported that the equipment inventory is almost complete.  Marci has purchased new catchers equipment to replace broken equipment 
Fundraising Director:  Gary Fena reported that we have a fairly small number of golfers signed up at this point.  An e-mail to the entire database will be sent to encourage sign-ups.  We have 14 hole sponsors and over $3000 in merchandise has been donated for the silent auction.  
President:
Mike Parenteau reported that he has received no complaint calls at his home concerning tryouts for the second consecutive year.  
Unfinished Business:
None

New Business:

None-
Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Steve Larson


Seconded by Marci Sadler 



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary

Minutes are not considered official until approved by the Board at the next meeting.

Future Meetings:

	June 19, 2007
	9:00 pm

	July 17, 2007
	9:00 pm

	August 21, 2007
	7:00 pm


All meetings at the Maple Grove Community Center
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